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Not long after Leni left, Dumen's body also floated up from the pond.

hiss!

At this moment, a person passing by saw his face pale and his legs were soft.

"Come on... Old... Master is dead..."

few seconds later, the servant screamed in horror, and the entire manor was in 
chaos.

..... the

other side!

Pearl City, in the Rose Manor.

The auction was about to end. At this moment, there was a stir in the crowd, and 
a man in a gorgeous robe was seen walking slowly, accompanied by the guards.

The man is about forty years old. He is a gentleman with elegant manners and a 
powerful aura permeates his body.

It is the owner of Rose Manor, Earl Howe.

"Your Excellency Earl, long time no see!"

"Earl is really the same

"I have seen your Excellency Earl!"

Seeing Earl Howe appear, everyone present hurried forward to say hello! You know,
Earl Howe is the head of the guard of Pearl City. There are more than 10,000 
people in the New Moon Principality. Except for the king, the most powerful 
people and everyone present are all trying hard to flatter.

And Darryl and Lolita stood by, watching quietly.

"Everyone!"

Facing everyone’s compliments, Earl Howe smiled and slowly said, “Something came,
sorry everyone. I heard that today’s auction was very successful and wonderful." 
The

voice fell, Matsuda I couldn’t help but smile and said, “It’s really wonderful. 
There is a fool who bought an ordinary jade piece for 10,000 gold coins. Isn’t it
wonderful?"

Haha... the

voice fell, and many people around laughed. Looking at Darryl in unison.



In their hearts, Darryl spent 10,000 gold coins to buy the jade piece, which was 
completely out of his mind.

Fuck!!

Seeing Matsuda picking things up again, Darryl frowned secretly, angrily.

Huh!

At this time, Earl Howe couldn't help but look at Darryl, curiously said: "This 
guy is very new, and I don't know where it is from."

"Your Excellency Earl, my name is Darryl!" Darryl replied.

At this time, Matsuda answered again: "Your Excellency Earl, at this time, the 
son-in-law of the Dumen family in Pearl City. It is said that before joining the 
Dumen family, he was just an inexperienced pharmacist."

Hearing this, Count Howe nodded. Look away from Darryl.

A door-to-door son-in-law, nothing is worth noting.

"Your Excellency Earl!"

At this moment, no one in the crowd yelled: "I haven't seen Your Excellency Earl 
for a long time. It's been a show of alchemy. Is it so lively today, can we open 
our eyes?" The

voice fell, Quan The scene boiled all of a sudden, everyone's eyes focused on 
Earl Howe, with extremely high expectations.

alchemy?

Hearing this word, Darryl was stunned.

At this time, Darryl didn't know that the alchemy of Roland Continent was the 
metal casting of the Nine Mainlands Continent, and the alchemist was also the 
casting division.

Earl Howe has a distinguished status and is also an alchemist. He had a unique 
insight into alchemy since he was a child. Before he was made an earl, he had a 
decent accomplishment in alchemy.

Of course, the reason why these people present are so enthusiastic is not to see 
Earl Howe's alchemy, but to please and flatter.

Especially Matsuda, who walked up to Earl Howe at this time with a compliment on 
his face: "I have never seen the alchemy of Earl. If I had the honor to see it 
today, it would be a worthwhile visit to Pearl City."
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Hehe...



Earl Howe really enjoys this feeling of being sought after, showing a slight 
smile, and slowly saying: "Well, since everyone is so enthusiastic, then I Just 
show my ability once." As he

said, he waved his hands at the people behind him and asked them to prepare the 
equipment they needed.

After a while, the alchemy table was ready.

Darryl saw that the Alchemy Platform in front of him was similar to the Casting 
Platform in the World Universe Continent. It was almost the same. In the famous 
sword villa in the Yellow Sea Continent, Darryl had been to the Casting Sword 
Valley, and the Casting Platform there was almost the same as the one before him 
.

Seeing this, Darryl couldn't help muttering: "Is this going to cast weapons on 
the spot?" The

voice fell, and Lolita next to him couldn't help but whispered: "It should be, in
Roland mainland, alchemists are very rare, listen. To say that this Count Howe is
not only a high position, but also has a unique knowledge of alchemy, it is very 
rare!" When

she said this, Lolita's tone was calm, but her eyes flashed with a little 
admiration.

Darryl nodded, stopped talking, and quietly looked at the alchemy platform.

At this time, Howe stood on the alchemy platform, looked around, smiled and said:
"During this time, I have a new understanding of smelting great swords, so let's 
refine a great sword on the spot." The

voice fell. Howe selected a few metal materials and began smelting and forging. 
As you can see, every step is very smooth, and the movements are even more 
fluent.

Phew...

Seeing this scene, everyone present couldn't help but admire.

"So skilled, your Excellency is really amazing!"

"It's really eye-opening..." During the

discussion, the eyes of the young girl were also shining with admiration.

The discussion of the people around did not affect Earl Howe. Soon after the 
metal melted, it was poured into the prototype to form the original sword embryo.

Immediately afterwards, Earl Howe began to forge the sword embryo, his movements 
were not hurried or slow, and his strength was relaxed.

Seeing this, Darryl couldn't help but nodded secretly.



This Earl Howe really knew the art of forging, but he was not as good as the 
famous sword villa in the mainland of World Universe.

Chi Chi...

At this moment, Earl Howe forged dozens of times and put the sword embryo in the 
water to cool it. With a burst of smoke rising, I saw that the big sword had 
already taken shape.

At this time, Earl Howe began to sharpen the blade. After just ten minutes, he 
put on the hilt, and a big sword with cold light appeared in front of everyone.

Wow!

At this moment, everyone present was extremely excited and exclaimed.

"What a great sword!"

"The alchemy of the count has really improved a lot. I admire it."

"This great sword is so beautiful, I'm afraid it is the only one among the six 
Province..."

In admiration, everyone stared at the big sword, almost unable to move their 
eyes.

At the same time, Lolita, who had always been uninterested, couldn't help but 
praise him at this moment: "It is said that Earl Howe's alchemy is very 
outstanding. Seeing it today, it really deserves its reputation!" As

she said, Lolita tilted her head. Pointing at Darryl: "What do you think?"

Phew!

Darryl breathed a sigh of relief lightly, and said lightly: "Just so-so, it's 
fine!" When he said this, Darryl lightly glanced at the big sword in Earl Howe's 
hand, his expression was very indifferent.

It's no wonder that Darryl doesn't look up to it. In his Continent, the weapons 
are divided into red, orange, yellow, green, blue, blue and purple, with seven 
ranks.

As for Darryl, there was a Heavenly halberd that was comparable to a divine 
soldier, so naturally he would not put a big sword in his eyes.

Darryl's voice was not loud, but many people around him heard it.

Huh!

At this moment, dozens of pairs of eyes gathered on Darryl, one by one was 
frightened and ridiculous.

This door-to-door son-in-law said that the big sword smelted by the earl was as 



good as that?
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"Oh!"

Finally, Matsuda was the first to react, and mocked at Darryl: "What 
qualifications do you have to comment on Lord Earl's Great Sword, do you know 
alchemy? I'm afraid it's the first time

I've seen you even at the alchemy platform, right?" As soon as the voice fell, 
everyone around also followed up mocking.

"That's right, a door-to-door son-in-law, really brash!"

"I don't know how to pretend to understand, this guy has a brain problem!"

"Is it right? Otherwise, I won't spend 10,000 gold coins to buy a useless jade 
piece."

Everyone Lolita is also very anxious, and pulls Darryl's arm: "Don't talk 
nonsense!"

This Darryl is really unruly, and even judges Earl Howe indiscriminately. The big
sword just smelted.

Darryl smiled and motioned to Lolita not to be nervous.

"Interesting!" At

this time, Earl Howe looked at Darryl closely and couldn't help but smile: "Your 
name is Darryl, isn't it? You just said that the sword I just smelted is just 
like the big sword, why? You know, too. Alchemy?" When

he said this, Earl Howe looked calm, but he felt a little angry.

A door-to-door son-in-law dared to question his alchemy.

Darryl smiled faintly: "Understand a little!" After

speaking, Darryl pointed to the big sword and continued: "Your alchemy skills, 
the earl, are decent, but they still lack some experience. This great sword is 
flashy and unreal. It's a display. The product is okay, it's useless in actual 
combat, I'm afraid it's useless!"

Darryl was right. Compared with the weapons of the Nine Mainlands Continent, this
great sword was nothing extraordinary.

Wow!

Hearing this, the surrounding was in an uproar again.



Matsuda couldn't help yelling: "Darryl, is your brain sick?  it's great sword, 
don't to pretend to understand!" At

this time, Earl Howe was also very angry: "Listening to you, you really have 
studied alchemy. Let's smelt a sword on the spot, so that everyone can see your 
alchemy." When

he said this, Earl Howe resisted. anger.

This guy, dare to despise his alchemy so much, don't give him some color to see, 
what prestige is there in the future?

At this moment, everyone's eyes were also concentrated on Darryl.

If you dare to question the alchemy of Lord Earl, this door-to-door son-in-law is
going to be unlucky.

Everyone present at this moment thought that Darryl was afraid to agree. After 
all, he was just a door-to-door son-in-law, so what kind of alchemy did he know?

Lolita was also too anxious, and hurriedly said to Earl Howe: "Your Excellency, 
I'm really sorry, Darryl is just talking nonsense, he..." To be honest, Lolita 
knew that Darryl was not an ordinary person, he His medical skills are indeed 
miraculous, but alchemy is not something everyone can do.

It's just that they were interrupted by Darryl before they finished speaking!

"Okay!" Darryl showed a smile and said to Count Howe: "Then I will try!" When

he was at the Famous Sword Villa before, Darryl had seen Ye Family's skillful 
skills and how to forge a sword. And, Darryl is a well-known alchemist in the 
Nine Mainlands Continent. You must know that refining pills and casting weapons 
have the same effect.

Under this kind of looting, Darryl forged a sword, which was a piece of cake.

What?

At this moment, everyone around was stunned.

This door-to-door son-in-law actually agreed?

"Haha ..."

At this moment, Matsuda laughed, looking at the mountain wind eyes, full of 
sarcasm: "! Interestingly, a door-law dare monsieur in alchemy, you really do not
know where you self-confidence come from ,"

he said, Matsuda did not forget to compliment Count Howe: "Your Excellency, this 
kid has a problem with his brain, so let's just blast him out!"

In Matsuda's heart, he didn't think that Darryl would smelt the sword. The reason
why he wanted to smelt it in public was just It's nothing more than 
grandstanding.
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How can a clown like this be eligible to stay here?

Huh!

At this moment, the eyes of everyone around him also fell on Earl Howe, waiting 
for his response.

Earl Howe waved his hand, not listening to Matsuda's opinion.

In the next second, Earl Howe looked at Darryl quietly, and said with a light 
smile: "Very good, I can't see that you are quite courageous, then I'll give you 
a chance." With

that, Earl Howe said. Turn, continue: "As long as you can also practice a great 
sword, and it is better than mine, you will be my noble guest in the future, but 
if you can't smelt it out, then you Dumen family, you are not allowed to step 
into the Pearl City in the future! "At the

end of the last sentence, Earl Howey had a smile on his face, but his eyes were 
gloomy.

"Good!" Darryl nodded without even thinking about it.

When the voice fell, Darryl breathed a sigh of relief, and slowly walked to the 
alchemy platform!

Subsequently, Darryl began to carefully select metals and materials for smelting.

Hehe....

Seeing his serious look, many people onlookers couldn't help but chuckle.

Even if you don't understand it, you can also pretend to be in a good way.

At this moment, Matsuda also sneered all over his face, and couldn't help but 
said to Darryl: "The alchemy materials of your excellency are all carefully 
selected, you pick it slowly, don't be dazzled!"

Darryl Ignore it and continue to select materials.

Darryl knew that forging weapons, like alchemy, the proportion of materials must 
be accurate, not only that, but also need to control the temperature, everything 
is indispensable.

And Earl Howe, who was standing there, couldn't help but frown secretly when he 
saw Darryl's serious face.

Earl Howe saw that every material selected by Darryl was very serious.



Could it be... this door-to-door son-in-law really knows alchemy?

But... several of the materials he selected are rare metals. These metals are 
very hard, can they fuse together?

At this moment, Matsuda pointed at Darryl and shouted again: "I don't think he 
understands anything. To build a big sword, he added so much rare metal, the 
sword embryo can not be formed, it is a waste of material! "

Although Matsuda does not understand alchemy, he has seen many alchemists smelt 
weapons.

At this moment, Darryl was completely mad in his eyes.

When the voice fell, many people around nodded one after another!

"Yes, I don't understand it at first glance!"

"It's totally messy!"

"Oh, it's a waste of time and materials."

Everyone's discussion came, Lolita was also nervous, and a heart was about to 
jump out. .

He really knows alchemy, he is still fooling around.

He was really going to lose, the entire Dumen family would be burdened by him, 
and he would not be able to come to Pearl City in the future.

Under the strange gazes and comments of everyone around, Darryl was not affected 
at all. After selecting the materials, he began to smelt, and then poured it into
the prototype.

After a while, a perfect sword embryo was taken out by Darryl.

What?

Seeing this scene, both Earl Howe and everyone around him stared.

The selection of the materials just made a mess, and finally the sword embryo was
successfully smelted?

Good luck this time, right?

When everyone was extremely surprised, they saw Darryl wielding an iron hammer 
and began to forge the sword embryo. You must know that forging is the most 
critical link in the casting of weapons.
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At this time, Earl Howe's eyes gradually became more solemn!

He clearly saw that although Darryl forged the sword embryo's movement, although 
it was not particularly professional, the hammer's landing point was accurate and
the strength was just right!

Before he knew it, Darryl forged the sword embryo dozens of times. At this time, 
beads of sweat also appeared on his forehead.

Sigh!

Finally, Darryl stopped and smiled at Earl Howe: "Your Excellency, can you ask 
your people to help me get some dirt."

Dirt?

Hearing this, Earl Howe was stunned: "What do you want the soil for?" When

he said this, Earl Howe couldn't help but look at the embryonic sword in Darryl's
hand. After all, there is only the last step left to quench, but he actually 
wants dirt? It is really confusing!

Darryl smiled mysteriously: "You'll know when you see !" At this moment, Matsuda 
next to him couldn't help but sneer: "Okay, don't pretend, you need soil to smelt
a great sword, do you think you can play us? "

Darryl ignored it!

At this moment, Earl Howey reacted and said to the next person: "Go, get some 
dirt here!"

Matsuda was a little anxious and wanted to stop it, but saw Earl Howey's serious 
look on his face, so he resisted. !

After a while, the servant got mud.

Darryl made some water, stirred the soil a few times, and put it aside.

After that, Darryl picked up the embryo of the sword and began to sharpen the 
blade.

This....

Seeing this scene, both Earl Howe and everyone around were stunned.

At this time, the sword embryo has just cooled, and has not been quenched in the 
water, before it starts to sharpen its edge? This is too random.

Also, what on earth did he use to get dirt?

When everyone was secretly puzzled, they saw that Darryl put the bladed long 
sword on the fire again and burned it red, and then smeared the slime on the 
sword.



Yes, what Darryl uses is the most magical technique of covering the earth and 
burning the blade in the mainland of World Universe. With this technique, the 
blade strength of the blade and the rigidity and sharpness of the blade can be 
enhanced.

What?

But seeing this scene, everyone around was shocked.

What the hell is this son-in-law doing?

He even wiped it with mud on the sword. Is this a play? In the Roland Continent, 
there is no saying that smelting weapons is covered with soil and burning blades.
Therefore, they all feel that Darryl is making a fool of.

Earl Howe also had a complicated complexion, but he keenly discovered that 
Darryl's smearing technique was very particular. The mud was smeared on the sword
body in a wave shape, which seemed very low-end, but very beautiful.

Chi Chi...

At this moment , Darryl smeared the mud and directly put the long sword in cold 
water for quenching. After that, Darryl cleaned the mud from the sword and 
polished it for the last time!

hiss!

At this moment, everyone looked at the long sword in Darryl's hand and couldn't 
help but exclaim one by one.

I saw that an exquisite long sword was presented in front of everyone, with a 
sharp blade, and a wavy texture on the blade, reflecting a multicolored halo in 
the sun.

"It looks very good!"

"It turns out that he used soil just now to get a different texture on the 
blade!"

"Really beautiful!"

Hearing everyone's comments, Lolita also trembled. Looking at Darryl blankly, he 
was speechless.

Unexpectedly, he really knew alchemy!

Sigh!

Darryl also secretly breathed a sigh of relief.

Unexpectedly, for the first time forging a sword, the results were pretty good.

At this moment, not only Matsuda was also stunned, his face full of incredible.



He really succeeded in smelting a great sword.
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In the next second, Matsuda reacted and sneered: "How about a beautiful 
appearance? It seems that he hasn't used it yet. I'm afraid that you will touch 
it. Fracture, flashy!"

Darryl smiled and said nothing!

"Come here!"

At this moment, Earl Howe reacted, called the servants, and struck the big sword 
he had forged.

Just now I bet with Darryl that as long as the sword that Darryl casts is 
stronger than the one he made, he will be regarded as the guest of honor.

Soon, his subordinate slammed the big sword over, and at the same time, Darryl 
also handed over his long sword.

Sigh!

At this moment, the audience was silent, and their eyes focused on the two 
swords.

Especially Lolita, nervous and almost unable to stand still, although Darryl 
successfully smelted the sword, it may not be stronger than Earl Howe's great 
sword, it is still unknown.

In case of losing, the Dumen family will also be implicated.

"Hey!" At

this time, Matsuda mocked and shouted at Darryl: "Be prepared to leave Pearl 
City!"

Although Darryl smelted the long sword, it was only lucky. Compared with the 
sword, there is only a disastrous defeat.

Darryl ignored Matsuda's mockery!

Bang...

At this moment, at the sign of Earl Howe, the two servants each held two swords 
tightly and collided fiercely, and they heard a clear sound. In a moment, 
everyone present was stupid. NS!

I saw that the big sword smelted by Earl Howe was cut in two directly, and the 
cut was smooth and flat, just like a piece of tofu that had been cut open.

But the long sword smelted by Darryl was intact, and there was not even a slight 



crack on the blade.

quiet!

At this moment, the audience was silent, and even a needle dropped could be heard
clearly.

Everyone was dumbfounded.

This... is the long sword smelted by the son-in-law so sharp? It was so easy to 
cut off the earl's sword.

It's incredible!

If you don’t see it with your own eyes, who can believe it?

At this time, Darryl showed a slight smile and looked at Earl Howe and said, 
"Your Excellency, I won the bet just now!"

This...

At this time, Earl Howe looked very embarrassed.

A few seconds later, Earl Howe reluctantly squeezed out a smile and nodded: "Yes,
Mr. Darryl won the bet just now. From now on, you will be my VIP!"

Hearing this, everyone around him responded. Coming over, there was an uproar.

I thought that this door-to-door son-in-law would be embarrassed in public, but 
in a blink of an eye, he became a distinguished guest of Earl Howe.

Especially Matsuda, staring at Darryl closely at this time, his eyes were full of
jealousy.

Huh(?), originally wanted to use the hands of Earl Howe to teach this guy a good 
lesson, but he never expected that he would really know alchemy, and his 
attainments seemed to be higher than that of Earl Howe.

At this moment, Lolita only felt that her legs were soft, and she looked at 
Darryl without blinking, her heart could not be calm for a long time.

This Darryl has a superb medical skill, and at this time, he has such a high 
level of attainments in alchemy, even Earl Howe has lost to him, this man, what 
secrets he does not know.

"Haha..." At

this time, Earl Howe came over with a big laugh, and grabbed Darryl's shoulders: 
"Mr. Darryl's alchemy is really eye-opening, can you tell me, you just now 
Smearing mud on the sword, what is it?" When

talking about this, Earl Howe let go of his arrogance, and his eyes were 
extremely expectant.



Although you are an earl, Howe has an almost crazy obsession with alchemy. At 
this time, seeing the long sword smelted by Darryl, so tough and sharp, he 
naturally needs to ask for clarity.

Darryl smiled slightly and said, "This is called covering the earth and burning 
the blade." When

he said this, Darryl looked indifferent, but he was secretly funny.

Just a burnt blade covered with soil can make this Howe so excited. You know, in 
the mainland of World Universe, the process of burning blades covered with soil 
is very common.
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earth and burn the blade?

Hearing this, Earl Howey was taken aback.

Having been an alchemist for so many years, this is the first time I have heard 
of this craft.

Seeing his expression, Darryl smiled slightly and explained the process of 
covering the soil and burning the blade in detail.

At this moment, Earl Howe was overjoyed and couldn't help but admired again and 
again: "Awesome, awesome, really think that Mr. Darryl has such a high level of 
attainments in alchemy." As he

said, Earl Howe rushed down behind him. The person instructed: "Quickly, prepare 
the banquet immediately, and I will treat Mr. Darryl well!"

Earl Howe was very obsessed with alchemy. At this time, he learned new smelting 
techniques from Darryl and was almost overjoyed.

Soon, the banquet was ready, and Darryl was directly named the guest of honor by 
Earl Howe and sat in the most conspicuous position.

As a woman of Darryl, Lolita was naturally treated specially.

Sigh!

Seeing this scene, whether it was Matsuda or the other guests present, they were 
all envious.

At the banquet, Earl Howe kept pouring wine to Darryl and asking for advice about
alchemy. Darryl talked freely and talked about a lot of casting technology in the
mainland of World Universe. He was amazed by Earl Howe.

Of course, Darryl did not mention the mainland of World Universe, only that these
casting techniques were all learned from an ancient book.

The banquet lasted several hours.



After the guests left, Earl Howe deliberately left Darryl and continued to 
discuss alchemy. It was not until the evening that he personally sent Darryl and 
Lolita to leave Pearl City.

...

On the other side, the Province of Sun.

A few days ago, Yuri helped Sunset City defeat the army of the Principality of 
New moon Moon, and saved Sunset City. She was mistaken by Abel, the Lord of 
Sunset City, as the Goddess of Light.

Afterwards, Abel informed the King of the Principality of Sunshine with the news.
The king was very excited and ordered Abel to take Yuri to the king's city to 
meet him.

At this time, accompanied by Abel, Yuri came to the royal city of the Province of
Sun.

When entering the royal city, Yuri didn't feel the slightest excitement in her 
heart when she looked at the magnificent building.

She did not want to come, but thought himself a man looking for so many days, and
no clue mountain wind, perhaps with the power of daily Province, can be 
harvested, it simply came.

To the king of the city hall, to see the body The knight in armor stood 
respectfully on both sides. On the throne in the hall, sat a middle-aged man in a
golden robe with a strong aura!

It is the king of the Province of the Sun!

Huh!

At this moment, as soon as Yuri appeared, the eyes of everyone in the hall 
gathered.

beautiful!

so beautiful!

Even the king looked at Yuri blankly, his eyes straight.

At this time, Yuri, in a pure white dress, underneath her graceful posture, was 
indescribably transcendent, like a white lotus that was not stained with silt, 
which made people unable to bear the slightest blasphemous heart.

"Your Majesty."

At this moment, Abel walked forward and respectfully said: "The respectable 
Goddess of Light, has been brought here! Thanks to the help of Goddess of Light, 
Sunset City can defeat the army of the New Moon Principality!"



"Okay, too. All right.."

The king showed a faint smile and nodded excitedly: "It is really an honor for me
to get the blessing of the goddess of light!"

Then, the king walked off the throne very excitedly and came to Yuri, and said 
politely: " Dear Goddess of Light, what can I do for you?"

At the same time, the many knights in the hall also bowed to Yuri ninety degrees.
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Sigh!

Seeing this scene, Yuri bit her lip lightly and said: "Your Majesty, you have 
misunderstood, I am not the Goddess of Light! Before, I just passed by Sunset 
City and saw the soldiers of the New Moon Principality killing the people.

Couldnt standd to watch but help! "

 What?

When the voice fell, whether it was the king or Abel and others, they were all 
stunned!

She... Isn't she the goddess of light?

"This..."

Finally, Abel was the first to react and looked at Yuri puzzledly: "Honorable 
Goddess, please stop joking. At that time, you killed the commander-in-chief of 
the New Moon Army, Eli. K, many people saw it at the time. Besides you, who else 
has such a powerful power?"

"I'm really not the goddess of light!" Yuri's delicate face was very serious: "My
real name is Yuri. Cultivation is a power completely different from the holy 
power, so in your eyes, it looks a little weird."

Yuri is kind-hearted and doesn't want to pretend to be the goddess of light, so 
she clarified in public at this time.

Sigh!

At this time, the king also reacted and smiled slightly: “It turned out to be a 
misunderstanding, but it’s okay. This beautiful lady, who helped us keep the 
sunset city, is our friend of the Province of the Sun."

Although a little embarrassed, the king is also a big one. People who save, don't
get angry!

Upon hearing this, Yuri breathed a sigh of relief, and then asked: "Your Majesty,
I have been looking for a person named Darryl recently, but there are no clues at
all. I implore your Majesty to help!"



The king groaned, his eyes flickering constantly, and he smiled and said: "I can 
promise you, but you have to promise me one condition."

Great!

Seeing the king's promise, Yuri was very happy, and quickly said: "What 
conditions does your majesty have?"

As long as you can successfully find Darryl, let alone one condition, even one 
hundred conditions will be fine!

The king laughed: "My conditions are very simple. I want you to follow my army of
the Principality to conquer other Mainlands in the name of the Goddess of Light!"
When

he said this, the King smiled, but his eyes flashed. cunning.

For hundreds of years, the six Mainlands of the Roland Continent have been 
vigorously fighting against each other. Regardless of the ruler of the 
principality, they all want to unify the entire continent, and the king of the 
Province of Day is the same.

However, the strength of the six Provinces is equal, and it is too difficult to 
unify.

However, with the support of the Goddess of Light, it would be different. You 
must know that the entire continent of Roland believes in the Goddess of Light. 
At that time, as long as the Goddess of Light appears in the army and sweeps 
other Provinces, it will be easy.

What?

Want me to pretend to be the goddess of light?

At this moment, Yuri's delicate body trembled, her delicate face could not 
conceal the resistance.

The Goddess of Light, but the goddess of justice believed in this continent, has 
a transcendent status, and she is just a fairy from other worlds. If you continue
to pretend to be wrong, I am afraid.

But if he didn't agree, the king would not help himself find Darryl.

"Beautiful Miss Yuri!"

Seeing Yuri's hesitation, the king smiled slightly and slowly said, "You have 
also seen that the six Mainlands are constantly struggling, and the people have 
been living in dire straits. Only when the entire continent is completely unified
can complete peace be achieved. You pretend to be the goddess of light. It seems 
disgraceful, but it is also doing good for the people of the whole mainland. "Huh

!



Upon hearing this, Yuri groaned and nodded: "Okay, I promise you!"

Haha...

Seeing that she finally agreed, the king was very excited and immediately ordered
to Abel: "Hurry up, spread it right away. When the news went out, it was said 
that the Goddess of Light fully supported the Principality of the Sun, and 
immediately prepared an army to         march towards the Principality of the New
Moon."

"Yes, Your Majesty!"

Chapter 3298

On the other side , Darryl and Lolita left Pearl City and returned to the Dumen 
family.

Um?

As soon as they returned to the family manor, Darryl and Lolita were stunned.

I saw the terrible silence of the entire family, and the sadness that could not 
be concealed on everyone's face.

what happened?

Seeing this scene, Darryl suddenly had a bad feeling, and quickly led Lolita into
the front hall!

Huh!

As soon as he entered the front hall and saw the scene inside, Darryl's body 
trembled and his whole body froze completely. Lolita trembled even more, and 
almost fainted.

I saw a crystal coffin in the center of the front hall with a figure lying 
motionless in it.

It was Dumen.

Darryl saw that Du Men's body was swollen, his face was pale, and he had already 
lost his breath.

"Grandpa...Grandpa..." Lolita shouted, rushing to the crystal coffin, crying, 
tears streaming down.

At this time, Lolita didn't expect that she and Darryl just went to the Pearl 
City, and something happened to Grandpa.

Standing aside, Darryl was also indescribably sad. He clearly felt that Du Men's 
body was soaked in water so badly that it was almost horrible.

"How could this be?"



Finally, Darryl reacted, eyes red and looked around: "What happened to the old 
man?"

The voice fell, and a servant cautiously said: "The old man was found in the 
pond. When we arrived, the old man had been drowned."

"The Lord of the City, sent Captain Thea of   the Guards to inspect the scene 
specially. Said...that it was the master who was killed by someone!"

Who was killed by someone?

Hearing this, Darryl was stunned.

"How could this happen?...Who killed my grandfather, I will definitely not let 
him go!" Lolita was even more sorrowful, tears streaming continuously, crying 
horribly.

At the same time, Jiao Chu kept trembling!

"Lolita... don't, don't be too sad..." Darryl couldn't help but comforted gently,
and at the same time secretly clenched his fists, no matter what, he must find 
the culprit.

In the next second, Darryl suddenly discovered that Dumen's pale face and the 
nostrils had a trace of black residue.

Darryl had super attainments in medical science, and he could tell at a glance 
that Dumen had inhaled a special medicine before he died.

Fuck(?)

Upon discovering this, Darryl's anger was instantly ignited, and his eyes were 
blood red!

Obviously, Dumen was drugged before his death, and then drowned alive!

"Father, I will definitely help you get justice!" Darryl said coldly, and then 
motioned to the next person to be optimistic about Lolita, and strode out of the 
front hall!

A few minutes later, Darryl came to the place where the Pearl City guards were.

Huh!

At this moment, all the members of the guards gathered their eyes on Darryl.

The son-in-law of the Dumen family?

Dumen just died, what is he doing here?

Darryl ignored everyone's gaze and walked in directly.

At this time, Thea was sitting there with a topographic map of the Dumen family 



spread out in front of her eyes, studying the cause of Dumen's death.

As the captain of the guard, Thea is responsible for this case.

"Darryl?"

At this moment, seeing Darryl coming in, Thea quickly stood up, with a trace of 
complexity on her delicate face, and then politely said: "Sit first!" As

she said, Thea pointed at the few people at the door. Waved his hand: "You go out
first!"

What?

Seeing this scene, the guard soldiers present were all stunned.

You know, Thea is the only female knight in Pearl City, with a very proud 
personality, but at this time, she is so respectful to a door-to-door son-in-law.

Chapter 3299 is

simply incredible.

Darryl was not polite. He walked over and sat down opposite Thea, and asked: "Is 
there any clue to the death of the old man?"

"Yes!" Thea bit her lip lightly and responded: Not sure yet!"

Speaking of speaking, Thea had no good impressions of Darryl, but since 
experiencing the Alcatraz issue, she changed her previous views. Later at the 
wedding, Darryl violently abused McGrady in public, making Thea even more 
admired. .

uncertain?

Darryl frowned, and couldn't help

saying : "Tell me!" Thea sighed lightly and slowly said: "Before I inspected the 
scene, the murderer did not directly break into the Dumen family manor, but 
sneaked in and avoided. When you get out of the way, you can directly deal with 
Old Man Dumen!" Speaking of this, Thea’s delicate face revealed a bit of 
complexity: "Can sneak into a family manor quietly, the entire Roland Continent, 
except for the powerful bloodhand organization. , There is also a newly emerging 
assassin organization. The Hall of Living Beings has this strength."

Darryl silently nodded, pondered, and said: "It looks like it is the Hall of 
Living Beings."

The leader of the Blood Hand Organization, Olena, and himself The relationship is
so close, it is impossible to assassinate Dumen.

At this moment, Thea was stunned; "Why are you so sure?"



Darryl did not answer, but smiled and got up to say goodbye to Thea.

Leaving the guard team, Darryl went directly to the private manor where Olena 
was.

.....

After half a day!

Located dozens of miles away from Pearl City, next to the sea, there is a hidden 
castle.

This old castle is the main altar of the Hall of All Beings.

The leader of the Hall of Living Beings, called Moloch, is only thirty-five years
old, powerful and decisive.

At this time, Moloch was sitting on the main seat of the old castle hall, with a 
smile on his gloomy eyes.

In front of him, several large boxes were neatly placed, filled with gold coins 
and jewels.

On both sides, Leni and several other elite killers stood there quietly.

"! Oh,"

At this time, Moloch smile, directed at the cold front and said: "I never thought
that Mcway family of the young master, quite willing Under this, a Truman's life,
it had so much money!"

Said, Moloch thought of something and continued: "By the way, the second goal... 
is the investigation clear?" The

voice fell, and Leni took a step forward and responded: "Investigation... a month
ago, he suddenly appeared in Pearl City, claiming to be a pharmacist. Later, he 
saved the life of Miss Dumen's family and was recruited by Dumen as his 
son-in-law." At

this point, Leni looked disdainful: "Speaking of which, there is nothing special 
about Darryl. Yesterday, I went with Miss Dumen's family to participate. The 
auction is over, and I should be back today. I will act later, kill him, and get 
the rest of the reward back. "

Hmm!

Hearing this, Moloch nodded approvingly.

However, at this time, a loud noise suddenly sounded outside, and the gate of the
castle was shattered by a powerful force.

Immediately afterwards, a cold voice came: "No need to act, I'm here!" The

voice fell, and a figure was seen, striding towards the hall.



It is Darryl!

At this moment, Darryl's eyes were blood red, and his whole body was murderous!

Two hours ago, Darryl found Olena and asked her to use the power of the Blood 
Hand Organization to investigate the situation of the Hall of All Beings. He 
learned that the main altar of the Hall of All Beings was in this ancient castle.
Darryl politely rejected Olympa’s Help, a person rushed over.

Although Dumen Sect and Darryl did not know each other for a long time, in 
Darryl's heart, Dumen was a respectable elder, and suddenly died tragically, 
Darryl's rage was unforgivable!

Today, Darryl not only wants to avenge Dumen, but also finds out the messenger 
behind the scenes!

Um?

Who is this person?

At this moment, whether it was Moloch or the other elite assassins, they were all
stunned!

Leni was secretly shocked.

This door-to-door son-in-law, unexpectedly found here!

"Good boy!" In the

next second, Leni reacted and said coldly at Darryl: "I'm looking for you, and 
you came it to my door!"


